Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 3rd November 2015
Velindre Village Hall, Velindre
Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)

Cllr Geraint Hopkins

Mr Ray Jeffries

Mr David Edlin


Mrs Margaret David

Mrs Cheryl Hyde


Mr Derek Price (arrived during item 4)
In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting 
2
Declarations of Interest

None
3
Apologies

Mr Grahame Day and Mr Eric Hoole
4
Minutes of the meeting held on 6th October 2015
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4I
AJ confirmed that the minutes were now available in the garage in Three Cocks.  RJ reported that the noticeboard had not been re-positioned yet at Glasbury garage.
II
Item 4II
AJ reported that a reply had been received from Cllr Arwel Jones in response to the letter that had been sent.  Whilst it was good news that the new primary schools in the Gwernyfed catchment had been announced, it was felt that the result of this would be that there would be no option for a through school on the Gwernyfed campus, although a multi campus through school could still be an option.  AJ expressed concern that the letter appeared to indicate that there would be no full consultation at stage 2 of the process, although Headteachers, Governors and local members would be consulted.  It was agreed that AJ would respond to Cllr Jones, thanking him for his letter, but asking for clarity over the timing of the process and requesting assurance that the communities would be able to provide data and responses, in advance of the production of the draft recommendation rather than just being called on to comment on the draft recommendation.
Action: AJ to respond to Cllr Arwel Jones

Mr Derek Price arrived at the meeting

III
Item 4VIII
Clarification had been received from One Voice Wales regarding the issue of an absent Community Councillor; the critical period is a six-month absence.  This item will be discussed again next month when the six-month period has elapsed.  DE had also corresponded with JE but had received no response.
Action: Clerk to place an agenda on next months meeting.

IV
Item 7
Correspondence had been received from Gwernyfed High School regarding the hire of the Conference Room for meetings.  This matter was discussed and it was agreed to stay with the current room bookings at this time.
Action: Clerk to respond to the High School

V
Item 8
A response had not been received from Hay Festival regarding the direction of traffic.  The Clerk was asked to follow up on this.
Action: Clerk to follow up with the Festival team.

VI
Item 10(i)
A response had been received from Hay Dial-a-Ride providing more details on usage.  CH reported that there were issues with the service and was aware of instances where the service hadn’t turn up to collect residents from their home and in one case hadn’t turned up to return a resident home.  The request was discussed and RJ proposed that a donation should be made to support to the service.  A sum of £300 was agreed by all, although it was felt that concern over the issues mentioned should be included.
Action: Clerk to send cheque for £300 plus letter to Hay Dial-a-Ride

5
Planning Matters

P2015/0916 – Reinstatement of attic living accommodation and associated works at Old Gwernyfed, Velindre, Brecon

There were no observations on this application

6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
Three Weekly Refuse Collection Information

This item was received
(ii)
Mid-Year PCC Fee Increases

This item was received
(iii)
2016 Grow Wild Seed Kits

CH has passed this information onto the Village Secretary
(iv)
Grow Wild Community Project Funding

This item was received
(v)
PCC Community Delivery


This item was received

(vi)
Concurrent Functions and Village Hall Grants


This item was received

(viii)
BBNP Community Council Liaison


This item was received

7
Parking Review

AJ, DE and RJ reported on the meeting with Jo Lancey (JL), which they felt had been positive.  It was proposed that parking bays be marked on the road near the Harp to discourage parking on the pavement and with the additional benefit of slowing traffic.  If this were successful, no further action would be taken in this area, but if there were still issues, double yellow lines on the corners in River View could be considered.  The installation of bollards on the pavement on the pitch towards Dan y Bryn were suggested, to prevent parking on the pavement and therefore parking on both sides of the road.  As these items don’t require a traffic order these could be done (subject to road measurements) outside of the scope of a formal parking review.  The result of this would be that should these solutions not work, then there would still be the possibility of a parking review in the future.  

The land to the rear of the bus stop near Treble Hill was discussed, and the possibility of this being landscaped to provide additional parking space.  It was thought that the rubble in this area had been deposited to prevent people parking in this area and then driving forwards off the piece of land directly onto the main road.  It was agreed that AJ would discuss this area with the Boughrood Depot.

Action: AJ to contact Boughrood Depot.
8
County Councillors Report 
GH reported that he had received notification of a Traffic Order that related to the movement of wind turbines through the area on the A438 from 18th November 2015 to 17th May 2017 (or until completed if earlier).

10
Financial Matters
(i)
PAVO Invoice

The payment for the payroll service was agreed

Action: Clerk to send payment to PAVO

(ii)
Powys Citizens Advice Bureau

This request for financial support was discussed in light of the financial support previously given to the Brecon Advice Centre.  It was agreed to request further financial details, particularly relating to income and asking for clarification over the service they offer that is distinct from Brecon Advice Centre.
Action: Clerk to contact Powys Citizens Advice Bureau

(iii)
Clerk Salary

The Clerks salary of £165 was agreed.

11
Any Other Business
(i)
MD queried the number of verge cuts per year, this was clarified by GH as having been reduced from four to two.
Next Meeting –at 7:30pm in St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury on Wye
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